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Remembering March 

Lion Felis and I are in the 7th month of this journey of being Governor of District 2 A1.  

Being the Governor of this District with type of Lions that surround Lion Felis and I 

have given us an awesome experience and understanding of what it is to be a Lion of 

District 2 A1. Being a Lion is having to make a conscious effort to reignite that flame in 

your service heart to go out and help those individuals in the community that are not able 

to help themselves. If you are under the impression that you receive nothing back, then 

think again. Stop to think of how you feel when you serve, that feeling of gratification 

and warmth that suddenly puts a smile on you face. Serving your community creates a 

feeling of goodness that will help to extend your years of healthful service. If you think 

about it, we gain more than we expend in the service to our communities. “The highest 

reward for a person’s toil is not what they get for it, but what they become by it” John 

Ruskin.    

Serving as Lions in our District and our community makes us a stronger Lion family. 

Thus, when we lose some of our Lion family we mourn more deeply. We know this be-

cause this month we have lost 3 great Lions that we mourn: Lion Jim Wilks from Sweet-

water, Lion Charles “Chuck” Henicke from Kingsland and Lion Edith Stansell from East 

San Angelo, they were here but for a short period in time. Our District’s condolences and 

prayers go to their families. Each of us in our own way will pick up their “Roar” vowing 

to continue to grow our Lion membership and continue to serve. 

New membership means new leadership that will need training to be better able to per-

form their duties in their new positions with greater skill. The District will hold the Lions 

District 2 A1 Training University on April 14, 2018 at 1442 Edmund St. San Angelo, 

Texas (First Assembly of God-Stone Family Life Center). This training will include sec-

retary, treasurer, zone chairs, tail twister and vision screening (includes state certifica-

tion). 

We are all looking forward to a great turn out for the District 2 A1 Convention in San 
Angelo at the Pearl of the Concho Hotel on April 27th and 28th. We need everyone to 
register early so that we may have a meal head count for the Banquet Friday night. This 
will be a fun Convention as we near the end of our eventful journey.  

THANK YOU! 
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Acuna Eye Clinic 

PDG Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Alert Chairperson 

Glenn Shepard 

1510 F.M 2887 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

H: 432-77-1137 

Glenn.shepard@hotmail.com 

Chaplain 

Christian R. Rabone 

2714 Harvard Ave. 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

H: 512-202-8017 

B: 325-653-2448 

fchristian@emmanuel-sa.org 

 

Directory 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek Road 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

W:325-653-6655 

C: 325-650-1036 

sap1954@gmx.com 

District Convention 

PDG Roy Landry 

3010 Briargrove Lane 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

H: 325-949-5151 

C: 806-433-2961 

royl43@aol.com 

Global Leadership (GLT) 

Carol Brown 

P.O. Box 623 

Walnut Street 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

C: 325-340-8652 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

Global Membership (GMT) 

PDG Dave Richison 

104 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

H:325-388-2091 

daverichison@gmail.com 

Historian 

Helen Wilde 

3209 Southland Blvd. 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

H: 325-942-6697 

C: 325-277-4758 

hmweilde@suddenlink.net 

1st VDG Russel Livingston 

           PDG Joyce Downie  

              and husband                       

   Lion Ron       
 

           VDG Russell Livingston,     

                Toni Livingston,                  

Lion Whitney Livingston,        

Lion Ryan Livingston,  

Russell’s Ramblings 

Things, they are changing. Life in the Livingston household is trans-

forming from the work-a-day routine into retirement and District Gov-

ernorship. Sprinkle in a major house remodel (overdue for at least 15 

years) and our first grand baby due in September, and you get a Vice 

Governor that is literally running in circles. We are excited, and we 

are getting ready for a new chapter. 

Before talking about the future, March has been a pretty good month. 

The Westside Lions Club delivered food baskets to needing families 

in Midland this past week. They are very efficient and the work was fun and fulfilling. 

I also was able to attend the Annual Bunny Breakfast with the Midland Northside Lions Club. 

Their annual fundraiser was well attended and publicized in the local media. Good job Lions. 

The Big Spring Centennial Lions Club held a bake sale at the local Walmart Store. Reports of 

a successful fund raiser have been noted.  

We are also preparing for Lions University this month and I only have 15 minutes to speak 

about my plans for next year. Lions University in San Angelo will be an excellent opportunity 

for our district’s Lions to get indoctrinated and even certified for next year’s activities and 

events. I strongly encourage all Lions to make plans to attend. That event is scheduled for 

April 14 in San Angelo.  

April 20 we have the opportunity to welcome a new club to our district. The San Angelo 

Lighthouse Lions Club will celebrate their charter.  We plan to be in attendance and hope to 

see a number of fellow 2 A-1 Lions there. 

Then the following week our district again hits the road to San Angelo for our district conven-

tion. Scheduled for Friday April 27 and 28 this year, we will celebrate the Governorship of 

Lion Armando Subia and his year of work and leadership. You will also be afforded your last 

opportunity to select someone else as next year’s governor 

As we begin our year as your governor, we are now planning calendars, club visits and the 

year ahead. A number of cabinet posts are still needing to be filled, however we have an excel-

lent core of cabinet leadership. I am excited and anxious to get started. If you have not been 

approached and are interested in a job drop me a line or give me a call. We will put you to 

work in our efforts to grow Lionism in our district. 

Again, we are excited as our year approaches. I am looking forward to meeting, visiting and 

working with each of you. It is great to be a Lion. 

Lion Russell 
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LCIF 

PDG Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

H & F: 325-651-8894 

joyced2@suddenlink.com 

 

Leader dog for the Blind 

Brigitte Rogers 

P.O. Box 587 

Sonora, TX 76950 

H:325-387-2309 

6200brgmail.com 

Election Manager 

PDG Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

H & F: 325-651-8894 

joyced2@suddenlink.com 

Long Range Planning 

PDG Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Newsletter Editor 

Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

H: 432-520-5651 

C: 432-413-3935 
district2a1newsletter@hotmail.com 

 

Parliamentarian 

PCC Tom Blasé 

2914 Moss Ave 

Midland, TX 79705 

H: 432-2188021 

C: 325-315-7060 

tomblasesr@gmail.com 

Tail Twister 

Kathy McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

H: 432-520-5651 

C: 432-638-1070 

Katmc307@aol.com 

 

Centennial Co-Coordinator 

Emilio Perez 

1205 Gordon Blvd. 

San Angelo, TX 76905 

H: 325-617-4180 

C: 325-212-1426 

epjmrp@suddenlink.com 

“The A1 CLUB” 
in the Lions 2-A1 District 

Sweetwater Lions Club 

 SAVE THE DATE 

April 27 & 28th                                                                                                                      
San Angelo, Texas 
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Lions Camp Director (West) 

Whitney Livingston 

3603 Princeton 

Midland, TX 79703 

C; 432-528-5763 

Winyiigtn2gmail.com 

Lions Camp Director (East) 

Joel L. Kuykendall 

P.O. Box 102 

Pontotol, TX 76869 

W: 325-622-4530 

C: 409-392-4338 
southwesterlion2011@gmail.com 

 

TLERC 

Sandra freeman 

11425 Mason Street 

Box 361 

Carlsbad, TX 76934 

H: 325-468-8870 

sdrrf@aol.com 

Texas Lions Foundation 

Brigitte Rogers 

P.O. Box 587 

Sonora, TX 76950 

H:325-387-2309 

6200brgmail.com 

Web Master 

Wynn Alston 

1354 Tre3s Rios Drive 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

H: 325-651-4102 

kwalston@verizon.net 

Director vision Screening 

Jim Chapman 

311 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

H: 325-388-3231 

C: 512-422-4930 

grandadtexas@ymail.com 

Youth Exchange 

Vacant 

International President 

Dr. Naresh Aggarwal 

 

 

 

 

 

International Headquarters 

300 22nd Street 

Oak Brook, Il 60521 

      Midland West Side 

                Lions Club 
 

          Proudly Supports 
 

     DG Armando Subia 

  

   and the 2017/2018 DG Team 

                   Midland   

                   West Side Lions Club 
                         

                            Home Club of                                          

PDG  Robert (Bob) Edwards 
 

Proudly Supports  

 

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 

Club News  

BREAKING NEWS!!! 
 

The San Angelo Downtown Lions Club is pleased to announce the 
chartering of a new club in our city – the San Angelo Lighthouse Lions 
Club. The Club is composed of members that work for the Lighthouse 
for the Blind, and their meetings will be held at that location. 
 
Charter night is set for Friday, April 20TH at 6:00PM at Zentner’s 
Daughter Steakhouse (1901 Knickerbocker Rd).  
 
An excellent meal will be served (your choice of grilled chicken breast 
with teriyaki sauce or chicken fried steak with all the trimmings) for 
$15.00/person.  
 
PID Mike Butler will be the keynote speaker, and all Lions of District 
2-A1 are invited and encouraged to attend and welcome this new club 
into our District.  
 
Any support you wish to give them, as they begin this new endeavor of 
service, will be greatly appreciated.  
 
Please call PDG John Hancock at 325-949-9409 or any member of 
the San Angelo Downtown Lions Club to confirm meal reservation.  
 
Thank you for your support! 

Sad news to share. 
Lion Chuck Henicke, Kingsland Lions Club, lost his battle with cancer.  Our deepest condolences 
to his family and friends.    
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Club News Continued 

      San Angelo 

               North by North West 

           Lions Club 
 

          Proudly Supports 
 

     DG Armando Subia 

  

   and the 2017/2018 DG Team 

DG 

Armando Subia 

4018 Monty Drive 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-2267 

A_Subia49@yahoo.com 

1st VDG 

Russell Livingston 

3602 Springmont 

Midland, TX 79707 

Home 432-520-3404 

Cell 432-559-9010 

rlivingston3602@hotmail.com 

2nd VDG 

Keith Perrine 

4912 Mariner Terrace 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

Home: xxx-xxx-xxxx 

Cell 432-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

Donna Dugger 

1908 Nolan 

Big Spring, TX 79720 

Home: xxx-xxx-xxxx 

Cell: 432-466-1497 

Donna_d7075@att.net 

 

Cabinet Treasurer 

Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Home: 325-665-0127 

Cell: 325-235-9235 
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 

Members of the North 
by Northwest Lions Club 
after we receiving their 
retention pins. 

Breakfast at the TEXAS Leadership Forum with 

Lion Felis and DG Armando-my awesome luck 

is growing 

Lion Debbie and Lion Felis at the TEXAS 
Lions Leadership Forum in Austin 

Thanks to everyone that came out to support 
the 25th annual Bunny Breakfast fundraiser 
and supporting the Midland Northside Lions 
Club. 
 
Lion Mark Singh  



Zone 1 Chairperson 

Don Eckerty 

5805 S.C. Road 1065 

Midland, TX 79706 

Home: 432-682-2378 

Cell:  

Eckerty.don@gmail.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson 

Marianne Stevenson 

3573 CR 133 

Colorado City, TX 79512 

Home 325-728-9203 

Cell: 509-991-6776 

mcs4446@yahoo.com 

Zone 3 Chairperson 

Larry Melton 

Box 84 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

Home: 325-365-3296 

Cell:  

linlte@aol.com 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

Mona Soland 

304 Kleenayre Ave 

Kingsland, TX 78657 

Home 830-613-4168 

Cell: 830-637-0709 

Lionmona@sbcglobal.net 

Zone 5 Chairperson 
Glenn Shepard 
1510 F.M 2887 

Ballinger, TX 75821 
Home:  

Cell: 432-770-1137 
Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com 

Zone 6 Chairpersons 

Larry Walker  

Home: 325-227-8093 

Cell 325-212-9976 

& 

Scott Patterson 

Home 325-653-7227 

Cell 325-6543-6655 
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Club News Continued 

Well we had a great success at our bake sale and membership drive on 26 mar 2018. We collected over $600.00 to give back to 
our community at 100%. Cant wait to spend it lol. We had a great time and made new friends. Would like to thank all who came 
out and did all the baking and passing out the flyers! and as always ROAR!!!!!! 

David Stives 
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The Ballinger Noon Lions is fixing to have their 43rd Annual Colorado River Bike fest this 
coming April 28, 2018.  Go to their web site ballingernoonlions.org  or see below to print off 
an entry form and come join the fun. 

Club News Continued 

https://nam03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fballingernoonlions.org&data=02%7C01%7C%7C0d1c81ea41fe470546b508d577d14848%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636546663117743908&sdata=x%2B%2FSWv7Reif%2F9%2FVZSx2g3BRlXb8XZtr3UwtGFi9VEx


Club News Continued 
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     The San Angelo Dynamic  

    Downtown Lions Club 

  Proudly Supports  

District Governor Armando Subia  

and the District 2-A1 Leadership Team  
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Zenni Optical, one of this year’s sponsors at the USA/Canada Forum 

Check them out at  http://www.zennioptical.com 
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District 2A1 Retention Contest 

Last year our District lost 254 members because they decided to drop their membership in 

their Lions Club. The loss of these members meant we had less service in our communities, 

less support for our Disabled Children going to the Lions Camp, and less support for all the 

other good things we do.  

The loss of most of these members who dropped could have been prevented. They drop for 

different reasons but the underlying reason is, “what they got out of being a member was not 

rewarding”.  

To encourage clubs to focus on retention, the District is implementing a retention contest. For 

the contest we have broken the clubs into 3 groups, Small membership, Medium member-

ship, and Large membership. The contest will run through June 2020. The current District Gov-

ernor and the District Governors for the following 2 years are committed to this program to 

strengthen our clubs. 

Quarterly, the club with the best retention in each of the 3 size groups will be recognized at 

the District meeting and all the members will receive a Retention Pin.   Each additional time a 

club wins the members will receive a chevron with a number on it representing how many 

time the club has won. Potentially, a club could have a chevron with 10 on it, meaning they 

won every quarter through June 2020. 

If multiple clubs tie on having the fewest drops, we will recognize the club or clubs that tied 

but also have the most new members.  

At the end of each year we will also recognize the club with fewest drops for the full year with 

an award of $10.00 for each member. The club can decide how they want to use the money. 

They could use the money to buy an apparel item, have a club celebration party, take the 

members to a Lions Camp Friday night graduation event, or whatever fits their need. 
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District 2A1 Retention Contest 

At the Sweetwater Mid-Winter District meeting, we recognized the first 3 clubs who had best retention for 

their size club. The awards were based on results for November and December. Where more than one club 

tied on retention we recognized the club that had the most new members for those 2 months. 

Every member of the club received a vest pin. We presented the 3 clubs with a combined 108 pins. The con-

test goes through July 2020.  

The 3 winners are: 

Small clubs = Eldorado – 17 members, zero drops and 2 new members added. 

 

 

 

Medium clubs – San Angelo North by North West – 23 members, zero 

drops and added 2 new members. 

 

 

 

 

 

Large clubs – Sweetwater – 68 members, zero drops, and 

added 5 new members. 

 

 

 

Each additional time these 3 clubs win over the next 10 quarters they will receive a chevron that goes on the 

pin. 

At the District Convention April 27 & 28 in San Angelo we will honor the 3 clubs with best retention for the 

first quarter (March, March, & March). 

At the District meeting in July 2018, incoming District Governor Russell Livingston will present clubs $10.00 

for every member of the clubs who have the best retention between November 1, 2017 through June 30,   

2018. We will also present the pins for best retention during the 2nd quarter of 2018. 

Keys to member retention: 

Know their name 

Get them involved 

Treat them as equals 

Be careful with criticism and liberal with praise 

Make sure they see the results of your clubs efforts 

Make every member responsible for retaining members 
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District 2A1 will host all three Opportunity for Youth Contests this year. The District will fund a $750 scholarship for 1st 

place and $250 for 2nd place in each contest. The $250 State entry fee for 2A1’s District winners will be the responsibil-

ity of the sponsoring club. 

Clubs are welcome and encouraged to offer scholarships to the winners of your local Club Contests.  

The 1st place winners in each contest will be entered in the MD2 State Contest to be held at the State Convention on 

May 26th, 2018 at the Omni Hotel In Corpus Christi (MD2 State Participants will need to arrive on the afternoon/

evening of the 25th). 

Complete contest rules, instructions for proper completion of the applications and supporting forms, and everything 

else the student will need to know can be found at www.texaslions.org. Select “Programs”, then “Opportunities for 

Youth” for the general information, and finally the specific contest or contests the student wishes to enter. 

Your Club’s entrants to the District Contests must be received in completed form by March 31st, 2018. Mail them to: 

PCC Tom Blase, 2914 Moss, Midland, Texas 79705 (cell 325-315-7060) (home 432-218-8021). 

Below is a brief outline of this year’s contests: 

Diabetes Awareness Essay 

”Accepting a Diabetes Diagnosis: What can Parents, Partners and Caregivers do to 

help loves adjust to a “new normal? “  

Some individuals diagnosed with diabetes have a difficult time accepting a diabetes diagnosis and fail to seek medical attention for 
this disease.  What specific recommendations would you provide for parents, partners and caretakers to help loves adjust to living with 

diabetes and help them live long and healthy lives? (Maximum 1500 word essay) 
 
 
 

Drug Awareness Speech Contest 
 

“Rick Factors and Why Teens Use Drugs and Alcohol”  

“Biological and Environmental Factors Associated with Drugs and Alcohol:  What you should know.” 
Explore the types of biological and environmental factors parents can watch for to figure out if their child is at greater risk for sub-

stance abuse and steps they can take to address a child’s drug and alcohol abuse issues. (Speech: 5 min. minimum – 7 min. maxi-
mum) 

 
 
 

Outstanding Youth Award Contest 
 

The “Change Maker” 
Contestants must articulate ways in which they have been “Change Makers” in their community, school and inspired others to do the 
same.  Why is it important to be a Change Maker?  A Change Maker is defined as one who commits to self- responsibility and action 

toward change in their community. (Essay: 750 word minimum – 1000 word maximum) 

District 2A1 2017-18 Opportunities for Youth Contests 

http://www.texaslions.org
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Below is the current list of clubs in District 2-A1: 

2017-2018 
100% 

Lions Club of Ballinger 

Colorado City Lions Club 

Concho Pearl Lions Club 

Kingsland Lions Club 

Midland Downtown Lions Club 

Midland Tall City Lions Club 

San Angelo Downtown Lions Club 

San Angelo North by Northwest 

San Angelo Lady Lions 

Sweetwater Lions Club 

 

200% 
Mason Lions Club 

 

500% 
Midland West Side Lions Club 

 

If you have any questions or need to know how to contribute, please let me know. 

Chris Maxwell 

District 2-A1 Treasurer 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater TX 79556 

Ph.: 325-665-0127 

Email: cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com    Rev. 01/22/2018 

Dear Clubs, 

We hope that your club will become one of the “100% Club” by donating to these eight charities. 

These charities really count on our support, so please ask your President or Treasurer if they plan to 

donate this year.  

Texas Lions Camp ( $10 per member)   

Leader Dog for the Blind ($2 per member) 

Western Texas Eye Bank Alliance ($5 per member) 

Texas Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center ($2 per member) 

Lions Club International Foundation ($2 per member) 

Acuna Eye Clinic of Ophthalmology ($1 per member) 

Texas Lions Foundation ($2 per member)  

Visions Screening ($1 per member) 

mailto:cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com
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The District needs your support for 2017-2018.   

Please help support the District Governor Team, District 2-A1, and a chance to give your 

club some exposure by advertising in the 2017-2018 District publications (Website and 

Newsletter). 

We need your support more than ever! 
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MD2 STATE CONVENTION 
CORPUS CHRISTI, TEXAS 
MAY 25, 2018 

 
OFFICIAL STATE CONVENTION CALL 

 
THE ANNUAL STATE CONVENTION OF MULTIPLE DISTRICT TWO (TEXAS) SHALL BE HELD 
ON THE 25th DAY OF MAY AT CORPUS CHRISTI, TEXAS. EACH CHARTERED CLUB IN THE 
STATE IN GOOD STANDING WITH LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL, STATE, AND DISTRICT 
DUES PAID TO DATE, ARE HEREBY NOTIFIED THAT THEY ARE ENTITLED TO ONE (1) VOTING 
DELEGATE AND ONE (1) ALTERNATE FOR EACH TEN (10) MEMBERS OF SAID CLUB, OR MA-
JOR FRACTION THEREOF, AS SHOWN BY THE RECORDS OF LIONS INTERNATIONAL ON THE 
FIRST DAY OF THE MONTH LAST PRECEDING THAT MONTH DURING WHICH THE CONVEN-
TION IS HELD. THE MAJOR FRACTION REFERRED TO SHALL BE FIVE (5) OR MORE MEMBERS. 
ONLY REGISTERED DELEGATES WITH CERTIFIED CREDENTIALS, PRESENT IN PERSON AT 
ANY MEETING OF THE CONVENTION, SHALL BE ENTITLED TO VOTE. ELIGIBLE DELEGATES 
ARE MEMBERS WHO HAVE BEEN ENROLLED FOR AT LEAST ONE (1) YEAR AND A DAY IN 
THE CLUB AS SHOWN BY THE RECORDS OF THE INTERNATIONAL OFFICE AS COUNTED FOR 
PURPOSES OF CALCULATING DELEGATE ENTITLEMENT. EACH SUCH DELEGATE MAY CAST 
ONLY ONE (1) VOTE ON EACH QUESTION. 

 

THE PHRASE “MEMBERS” WHO HAVE BEEN ENROLLED FOR AT LEAST ONE (1) YEAR AND A 
DAY IN THE CLUB IS INTERPRETED TO MEAN THE FOLLOWING:  

 

A TRANSFEREE SHALL BE COUNTED AS A MEMBER FOR THE PURPOSE OF CALCULATING 
THE DELEGATE ENTITLEMENT OF THE CLUB IF THE TRANSFEREE HAS BEEN A MEMBER 
OR RECEIVED TRANSFER FOR AT LEAST ONE (1) YEAR AND ONE (1) DAY. 

 

A REINSTATED MEMBER SHALL BE COUNTED AS A MEMBER FOR THE PURPOSE OF CAL-
CULATING THE CLUBS DELEGATE ENTITLEMENT PROVIDED THAT THE REINSTATED 
MEMBER HAS BEEN A MEMBER FOR AN AGGREGATE PERIOD OF NOT LESS THAT ONE (1) 
YEAR AND ONE (1) DAY. 

 

A NEWLY CHARTERED CLUB WILL BE ENTITLED TO ONE (1) DELEGATE AND ONE (1) AL-
TERNATE DELEGATE UNTIL IT HAS BEEN CHARTERED FOR ONE (1) YEAR AND ONE (1) 
DAY. THEREAFTER, THE DELEGATE QUOTA WILL BE BASED ON THE NUMBER OF MEM-
BERS ENROLLED IN THE CLUB FOR ONE (1) YEAR AND ONE (1) DAY. 

 

CLUBS BEING RELEASED FROM STATUS QUO WILL HAVE THEIR DELEGATE QUOTA 
BASED ON THE NUMBER OF MEMBERS ENROLLED IN THE CLUB FOR ONE (1) YEAR AND 
ONE (1) DAY AT THE TIME OF BEING RELEASED FROM STATUS QUO. HOWEVER, A CLUB 
BEING RELEASED FROM STATUS QUO WILL BE ENTITLED TO A MINIMUM OF ONE (1) 
DELEGATE, AND ONE (1) ALTERNATE DELEGATE. 

 

Richard S. “Rick” Talbert 

MD2 COUNCIL CHAIRMAN  
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